LINCOLN TRAIL ELEMENTARY

SBDM COUNCIL

December 11, 2008
DRAFT   DRAFT  DRAFT

Jennifer Lewis, Chairperson, called the regular meeting of the School-Based Decision Making Council of Lincoln Trail Elementary to order at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center.  Members present were: Jennifer Lewis, chairperson; Becky Hillard, co-chairperson, Alana Edwards and Kim Jiranek.  There was one guest, Linda Reed; assistant principal.
The SBDM Council accepted the agenda by consensus.

09-009 Motion was made by Alana Wooldridge and seconded by Becky Hillard to accept the minutes from the November 13, 2008, regular SBDM meeting.  The motion carried.
The SBDM Council reviewed the 2008-2009 School Report Card.  No additions or corrections were made.  The SBDM Council accepted the 2008-2009 School Report Card, by consensus which reflects data from the 2007-2008 school year.

The SBDM Council held second readings on the following policies:
· Policy Number 01.01 – Regular Council meeting date, time and location was reviewed and discussed by the SBDM Council.  This policy will be resubmitted for approval at the January 15, 2009, SBDM Council Meeting.

· Policy Number 01.03 – Definition of a quorum for Council business was reviewed and discussed by the SBDM Council.  This policy will be resubmitted for approval at the January 15, 2009, SBDM Council Meeting.

Mrs. Lewis also informed the SBDM Council that we have secured the 7:30 Bingo Session on Friday nights.  This Friday (12/12/08) will be the last night we host the midnight session.  This change is a welcomed relief for our staff that has volunteered to work these sessions.  *Pending new contract from “Big Money Bingo”.
Mrs. Lewis presented the SBDM Council with a rough draft of a policy and a request form for Bingo profits.  The SBDM Council discussed the draft.  Mrs. Lewis explained to the SBDM Council that no policy on Bingo or Charitable Gaming could be found in the state.  Mike Kral director of KEA will review this suggested policy before it is again submitted to the SBDM Council in January.
Mrs. Lewis addressed budget concerns. The districted ask all schools, in previous weeks to cut their current budget by 4%.  Mrs. Lewis stated that since that time it has been changed to 2%.  Governor Brashear is in the process of trying to increase the cigarette tax in order so save education funds.
Mrs. Lewis advised the SBDM Council that we are receiving $4, 303.00 in KETS Funds.  The majority of KETS have been secured by the district to ensure Map Testing for the 2009-2010 school year.

Financial reports for November were reviewed and discussed by the SBDM Council.
The SBDM Council reviewed the last month’s accident reports.  The SBDM Council did not feel that the accident reports represented any pattern of unsafe conditions or practices at the school at this time.
The SBDM Council changed the January meeting date to the 15th.
 December 11, 2008, SBDM Council meeting was adjourned by consensus.
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